
Philadelphia Regional Port Authority 
3460 North Delaware Ave. 2nd Floor 

Philadelphia, PA 19134 
 

 
July 13, 2023 
 
To: All Bidders 
 
From: Kate Bailey 
 Director of Procurement 
 
Re: ADDENDUM NO. 4 

23-026.1 - RFP for Design Build of Temperature Controlled Warehouse 
 

This Addendum No. 4 is issued to: 
 

1. To respond to the following questions received:  
 
Q1: Addendum 2 states “…prospective proposers (as well as their team members, 

contractors, subcontractors, consultants or subconsultants) that played any role in 
the creation, preparation, modifications of the design specifications for this 
procurement may be precluded from the competing in this procurement pursuant to 
23 C.F.R. Section 636.116”. Does this include GHD, D’Huy Engineering, & Pennoni 
among others? Please clarify.  
 

A1: PhilaPort has determined that GHD, Inc. and D’Huy Engineering are prohibited from 
proposing or teaming with proposers due to their involvement with the design of this 
project.   

 
All other terms and conditions remain unchanged. 
 
Bidders shall acknowledge receipt of this addendum by immediately emailing a copy of the completed 
acknowledgment to Kate Bailey at procurement@philaport.com  
 

 
 

ACKNOWLEDGMENT OF RECEIPT OF ADDENDUM NO. 4 
Project #23-026.1 

RFP for Design Build of Temperature Controlled Warehouse 
 

 
Date__________   By________________________________ 
 
     Company___________________________ 
 
     Telephone___________________________ 
 
     Fax_________________________________ 
 
     Email ______________________________ 
 
 

mailto:procurement@philaport.com

